
Fullerton Service League of Boys  
General Meeting Minutes  

October 17, 2021, 4pm 
Laguna Road Elementary School MPR 

300 Laguna Road, Fullerton, CA  
 
In Attendance: refer to sign in sheets 
 
Call to Order: 4:17pm by Aiden Ricklef 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
New and Old Business:  

● Today is last day for new member signups 
● Main meeting rules are no hats and cell phones or earbuds 
● New Assistant VP Leadership announced as Kieran and Mark Klingsberg 
● VP Communications still needed 

 
Kai Gomez gives philanthropy report:  

● 6 in-person events since last meeting 
● please email photos or videos from events 
● several volunteer liaison positions still available  
● Upcoming event on Halloween for Fast Friends dog washing event  
● Cancellation policy change from 24 hours to 72 hours; reminder that sudden cancels are 

let downs to the philanthropies 
 
Sammy Miller (VP Membership):  

● 57 members, maybe more today 
● 624 hours total logged up to date this service year 
● Jason Wang still Top Slob at 51 hours 
● Donations today are worth ½ hour each 
● Communication method reminders (email, website, instagram) 

 
Mindy Leron Presentation on College application tips: 

● Website: MLDcollegeplanning.com 
● To admissions officers, community service could be deciding factor among students with 

similar specs 
● Shows impact of community service and leadership skills as well as compassion, 

creativity, and depth 
● College wants to see if you are a good fit to the school and vice versa 
● College wants to see if you will be active on campus, contribute to school missions and 

share its values 
● College essays- do not list achievements, rather tell a descriptive story and how you 

developed from the experience. 



● Quality over quantity 
● Trying to understand others is a hot topic 

 
Kalana Ricklef final reminders: 

● 72 hour Cancellation rule   
● only sign up if you’re 99% sure you can make the event 

 
Adjourned: 4:50pm by Kalana Ricklef 
 
Next General Meeting on December 8, 2021 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted By Hannah & Aaron Kim, Recording Secretary  
 


